
 
 

Tesfimony In Opposifion to L.D. 40 
 

An Act to Protect Liberty and Advance Jusfice in the Implementafion, Administrafion and 
Enforcement of the Cannabis Legalizafion Act and To Implement Certain 

Recommendafions of the Subcommiftee on Non-substanfive Changes to the Maine Medical 
Use of Cannabis Act 

 
Before the Joint Standing Commiftee on Veterans and Legal Affairs 

March 4, 2024 
 
Senator Hickman, Representafive Supica, and members of the Joint Standing Commiftee on 
Veterans and Legal Affairs: 
 
I am Josh Silver, co-owner of Silver Therapeufics.   Silver Therapeufics, Inc. is an owner of two 
adult use cannabis stores and an adult use cannabis culfivafion facility in Maine.   
 
I am here to speak in opposifion to L.D. 40.  Silver Therapeufics was not consulted during the 
drafting of this bill, and while there are several provisions within this bill that we could support, I 
cannot support L.D. 40 as drafted. 
 
My primary objecfion concerns the proposed changes to the seed to sale tracking to allow for 
group  product tracking.  
 
First let me say, that the current METRC seed to sale tracking system is not broken.  In fact, It’s a 
system that works quite well at both the retail and culfivafion level.  We rely upon METRC – it 
integrates with our POS systems, and when we are purchasing cannabis from other licensed 
culfivators, it gives us confidence that no illicit cannabis has entered the supply chain which we 
could unwiftingly purchase. 
 
I heard tesfimony from the bill’s proponent that the bill would not eliminate seed to sale tracking.  
However, it clearly gives discrefion to the agency to change tracking to group tracking for cannabis 
products with the licensee having discrefion over the size of the group.  At the public hearing, 
Alex McMahan, who was introduced as having drafted the bill, explained that it was intended to 
give licensees flexibility over how they track, including using their point of sale.  But business level 
point of sale systems can be manipulated and any groups of product that do not fie back to  a 
statewide system opens the door for illicit cannabis to enter the supply chain with impunity. 
 



 
Parts of the bill we can support – 

1) Changes to the individual idenfificafion card (IIC) process.  This should not be an annual 
process because it is very burdensome.  IICs should be valid for several years at a fime. 

2) Lower fines.  
 
Thank you for taking my comments into considerafion. 
 
Joshua Silver 
josh@agtherapeufics.com 
 

mailto:josh@agtherapeutics.com



